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Organizational Background 

Thank you for your interest in Buy Fresh Buy Local Hampton Roads! Our organization is a 

501(c)(3) nonprofit organization, and we depend on committed volunteers like you to help us 

achieve our mission: to help educate Hampton Roads consumers about the importance of 

buying their food locally, supporting the local farming community, and keeping small, family 

farms alive.  

BFBLHR was started in June 2009 by a committed group of “locavores” hungry for fresh, 

local food. This group incorporated and became a 501(c)(3) soon thereafter. The Buy Fresh Buy 

Local campaign was started by Food Routes Network, a national not for profit organization that 

focuses on local food and supporting farming across the nation.  The Buy Fresh Buy Local 

campaign is a way for communities across America to help promote local food, educate 

consumers and support farming. Our chapter is one of twelve other chapters in Virginia, doing 

similar work in other regions.  

One of the primary ways we educate consumers and distribute our message is through 

our annual Local Food Guide. You have probably seen these around. They are several pages and 

they promote local growers, specialty producers, meat and seafood producers, restaurants, 

vineyards and more. Every business listed in our food guide is considered a “partner.” They 

have donated to our organization in return for their listing, and they have gone through an 

approval process with our board of directors. We do not claim to be the all-inclusive listing for 

every farm in the area; we only promote those businesses who have taken the time and 

invested in becoming a partner with us. We also promote our partners through our very active 

Facebook and Twitter pages as well as our monthly E-newsletter and our website.  

Although we have grown in the past several years and now have a part-time director, 

we still rely heavily on volunteers to help us man information tables, help distribute guides, and 

stay in touch with farmers and other partners around the region. This is where you come in! On 

your volunteer form you probably already told us in what ways you’d like to help out, but the 

list below will give you more detailed information on ways in which we need your help. Feel 

free to stay in contact with us about how you’d like to be involved. We can always use a helping 

hand!  

Again, thank you for your interest and your time – I look forward to working with you.  

Sincerely,  

Kirsten Halverson  

Director, BFBLHR 

bfblhr.director@gmail.com 
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Ways to Get Involved 

There are many ways to get involved, and there may be ways outside of this list, but this is a 

starting point. If you have ideas for how you can help us out that aren’t on the list – tell us! 

BFBLHR@gmail.com 

 Information Tables: help set up table at events such as farmers markets, fairs 

and expos, health and wellness days. Stay at the table during the event, handing 

out information on BFBL and answering questions. Shifts for information tables 

are usually 2-4 hours, depending on the length of the event. We provide training 

for this kind of volunteering throughout the year.  

 

 Food Guide Distribution: at least once a year, usually in mid-spring, we have our 

annual Food Guide printed. These food guides need to be delivered to all of our 

partners as well as other distribution locations such as libraries, tourism offices, 

shops and markets. Delivery locations will be assigned to you based on your 

location. Food guides are available for volunteers to pick up at the Virginia Beach 

Farmers Market. Distribution dates will be emailed out to volunteers interested 

in this.  

 

 Farm to Fork: Every year we host special events, the most notable being Farm to 

Fork. This annual event is a food tasting event where around 400-500 guests who 

have purchased tickets get to taste food pairings our chefs and farmers have put 

together. The event requires dozens of volunteers doing anything from trash 

pickup to parking attendance to check in and merchandise sales. This event is 

one afternoon, and you work a partial shift. You get free entry into the event 

before or after your shift.  

 

 Special Committees: If you want to get involved with BFBLHR by helping plan 

special projects or events, you may want to join one of our committees. These 

committees include PR/Marketing, Restaurant Week, Farm to Fork, Membership, 

Education, Community Outreach and Special Projects. If you think you would like 

to get involved in this way, please email us for more information.   

 

 

 

mailto:BFBLHR@gmail.com
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Working an Event 

If you’ve never worked an event for BFBLHR, it can seem a little overwhelming, but they 

are really very fun, and the time flies by. Most of the events we attend are held at business 

locations or at fairs or exhibitions. At these events, we set up an information table and talk to 

people attending the event. We try to attend events where we have a captive audience such as 

Farmers Markets, Health and Wellness Fairs, and Environmental Events.  

If you’ve never volunteered with us before, we will do everything possible to schedule 

you with an experienced volunteer so they can show you the ropes. But for your information, 

we have provided pictures and descriptions of the information table we set up at events:  

 

Volunteers should wear a BFBL t-shirt available at a discounted rate of $10 (or 

$15 for long-sleeved). The event box (which will be provided to you) includes a table 

cloth, food guides, recipe cards, CSA fliers, “How to Support Local Food” fliers, bumper 

stickers, newsletter sign-up sheets and other informational items. Occasionally we will 

also decorate the table with fresh produce that is donated by a farmer at the event or 

beforehand. We also have banners that we will hang if there is a place to do so. Some 

events require us to bring our own table and tent, which we have. Other places provide 

those for us. You will be told prior to the event whether or not those items will be 

necessary. All of this is covered in the volunteer training sessions, if you choose to 

attend. The more you talk to people, the more comfortable you will get. It really is fun! 
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Talking points for BFBLHR Volunteers at Events:  

 BFBLHR is a not-for-profit 501(c)(3) organization that was started in June 2009 with the 
mission to help connect Hampton Roads consumers with the freshest and most 
delicious local products.  

 One of the primary ways that we fulfill that mission is to produce an annual food guide 
that lists our partners, including farmers dedicated to raising local fruits, vegetables and 
meats and fishermen who harvest local seafood, as well as restaurants that strive to 
source locally.   

  In addition to our annual food guide, we also have a monthly e-newsletter which you 
can sign up for today (clipboard supplied with email sign up sheets). When you sign up, 
you will get one email a month that will let you know what is in season, any upcoming 
local food events that may be going on and local food history.  

 We are also active on Facebook and twitter, so be sure to find us online (facebook and 
twitter pages are listed in the food guide) 

There are a number of different terms being used in food production these days and it can be 
confusing. Here are some short definitions of terms you may see at farms and markets. 
Remember, the power of buying local is in your ability to ask questions directly to your 
farmer. Look beyond the label and find out more!  

 Certified Organic: This means the producer and their products have been certified by 
the USDA to be following certain standards that exclude the use of non-organic 
pesticides, herbicides or fertilizers, growth hormones, genetically modified organisms, 
and antibiotics in the farming or processing.  

 Natural or Organic Practices: This is a form of non-chemical farming and food 
processing. Farmers who are growing using an organic method generally don’t use 
synthetic chemicals, genetically engineered seeds or products, growth hormones or 
routine antibiotics in their practices. These farms have not been certified as organic by 
the USDA and cannot represent their products as “certified organic.”  

 Sustainable: This means that the farmer strives for harmony with the natural 
environment, considers issues of human health, societal and economic well-being, while 
seeking to be environmentally and socially responsible.  

 Free Range: This is a method of animal husbandry and pasture management where 
livestock and poultry are allowed to roam freely instead of being confined closely or 
caged. It can be applied to meat, eggs or dairy farming.  

 Pasture-raised or grass-fed: Meat, dairy and poultry described in these terms came from 
animals raised primarily on a diet of freshly grazed pasture during the growing season 
and stored grasses during the winter months. They are generally not given growth 
hormones or grain food.  

 Integrated Pest Management: The use of scientifically proven thresholds to monitor 
pests and make decisions based on severe crop loss when considering the use of 
pesticides.  
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Find Out More! 

You can find more information about BFBLHR and the Buy Fresh Buy Local movement at the 

links below:  

Website: www.buylocalhamptonroads.org 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/buylocalhr 

Twitter: www.twitter.com/buylocalhr 

Pinterest: www.pinterest.com/bfblhr 

Food Routes Network: www.foodroutes.org 

Buy Local Virginia: www.buylocalvirginia.org 

 

 

http://www.buylocalhamptonroads.org/
http://www.facebook.com/buylocalhr
http://www.twitter.com/buylocalhr
http://www.pinterest.com/bfblhr
http://www.foodroutes.org/
http://www.buylocalvirginia.org/

